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	 The Moon Mullins Run, hosted by the Phoenix/
Shadow Mountain Chapter of ABATE-AZ,  is tradi-
tionally held on the night of the full moon in either 
September or October. The 2017 MMR took place 
on Saturday evening, October 7th. This is an annual 
event, with all proceeds going to support the Chap-
ter. My thanks to Chapter Communications Officer 
Robb “Double B” Felder for sharing details & pho-
tos of this event. 
	 Participants met at Bikini Bean Espresso, locat-
ed at 1420 N. Scottsdale Rd, in Tempe. Kickstands 
went up at 6:45pm, after a  pre-ride meeting to ad-
dress any questions about the route and locations. 
It’s a social get together, with no game as a part of 
it. This 100+ mile ride across the Valley & under the 
full moon took them to Bartlett Lake. It was a self-
paced ride, with 12-18 bikes in the group. Phoenix 
Chapter Run Coordinator Jeremy Kellim led the 
way. Riders were responsible for riding at their 
own pace and confidence level. However, the group 
stayed together for the most part due to light traffic 
and the leader keeping a safe pace. After a rest stop, 
they continued on to ABATE business member The 
Draw 10 Bar & Grill, at 5444 E Washington St, in 
Phoenix.

	 Robb sent along this message of appreciation, 
“We are thankful to Bikini Bean Espresso and Draw 
10 Bar & Grill for the accommodations and hospi-
tality. Draw 10 Bar & Grill is a business member of 
ABATE of Arizona.” 
	 Regarding Chapter activities he said, “Riders are 
encouraged to attend our Chapter meetings and join 
us on social media to keep informed of future events 
and other matters that affect motorcyclists. The 
Phoenix/Shadow Mountain Chapter meets on the 
second Sunday of each month, at the Arizona Amer-
ican Italian Club (AAIC) – 7509 N 12th St, Phoenix. 
Breakfast is available for $6 at 10a and the meeting 
starts at 10:30am. Keep in touch with the Chapter by 
joining our Facebook group at: www.facebook.com/
groups/shadowmountainabate Receive bulletins and 
other announcements by subscribing to our Chap-
ter email list. All are welcome to join by sending an 
email request to: abatephxshdwmtn@gmail.com.”
	 Their next event coming up is the Backstage 
Biker Bash on April 6th and 7th at Desert Wind Har-
ley-Davidson, located at 922 S. Country Club Dr., 
Mesa 85210. “This event is benefiting ABATE of Ar-
izona and we invite you all to attend the concerts and 
one hell of a party!”
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